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ORDINANCE NO. 026, 2024 
OF THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF FORT COLLINS 

AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASING AGENT TO ENTER INTO A  
CONTRACT FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES IN EXCESS OF 

FIVE YEARS FOR THE PROPOSED OAK STREET 
STORMWATER IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT 

 
A. Effective August 3, 2020, the City entered into a five-year Professional 

Services Agreement (“Agreement”) with Anderson Consulting Engineers, Inc. to provide 
lead design engineering services and subconsultant coordination for the Oak Street 
Stormwater Improvement project (“Project”). 

 
B. Project design began in 2020, construction is anticipated to begin in 2024 

with a 2-year duration, and the overall project timeline is anticipated to be seven or more 
years. 

 
C. The City’s Purchasing Agent has determined that Anderson Consulting is 

currently performing services well and to the satisfaction of the City under the Agreement, 
which will expire before the anticipated Project completion date. 

 
D. The Purchasing Agent has further determined it is advisable to extend the 

Agreement beyond the initial five-year term, without a new competitive process, so the 
City may continue receiving high-quality consulting services from Anderson Consulting 
and the professional subconsultants it manages on the Project.  

 
E. City Code Section 8-186(a) requires that City Council authorize by 

ordinance any contract for services with a potential total term over five years in length. 
 
F. The Purchasing Agent recommends City Council authorize extending the 

Agreement beyond August 2025, to allow continued services, as needed, from Anderson 
Consulting and the subconsultants identified in the Agreement, ensuring stability in the 
delivery of services through Project completion. 
 

In light of the foregoing recitals, which the Council hereby makes and adopts as 
determinations and findings, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
FORT COLLINS as follows: 

 

Section 1. That the City Council hereby authorizes, pursuant to City Code 

Section 8-186(a), the Purchasing Agent to extend the Professional Services Agreement 

between the City and Anderson Consulting Engineers, Inc. for lead engineering services 

on the Oak Street Stormwater Improvement project until December 31, 2027, without a 

new competitive process. 

 

Section 2. That the City Council hereby finds that extension of the Project 

agreement will benefit ratepayers by providing stability in the delivery of design, 
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landscape architecture, irrigation, structural, geotechnical and other engineering services 

through the Project life. 

 

 Introduced, considered favorably on first reading on February 6, 2024, and 
approved on second reading for final passage on February 20, 2024. 
 
 
 

______________________________ 
                 Mayor 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
______________________________ 
Interim City Clerk 
 
Effective Date: March 1, 2024 
Approving Attorney: Cyril Vidergar 


